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From: Plummer, Michael
<michael.plummer@iowa.gov> on behalf of Plummer, Michael
<michael.plummer@iowa.gov> <michael.plummer@iowa.gov>
To: Gibb, Heather <heather.gibb@iowa.gov>;
Sara Andre <sara.andre@iowa.gov>

Cc:

Bcc:

Subject: Fwd: [External Email Alert]Re: DCA Check In and Questions
Date: Mon Aug 24 2020 16:04:45 CDT

Attachments:

FYI. Wheels are turning. I'll keep you in the loop.

---------- Forwarded message ---------

From: Lawrence Steven <lawrence@dps.state.ia.us>

Date: Mon, Aug 24, 2020 at 3:51 PM

Subject: RE: [External Email Alert]Re: DCA Check In and Questions

To: Plummer, Michael <michael.plummer@iowa.gov>, Becker, Diane <diane.becker@iowa.gov>
Cc: Wittenwyler Jim <wittenwy@dps.state.ia.us>

Good afternoon, Mike & Diane-

Diane, thank you for connecting us, as I'm certain that we’ll all have a meeting (or two) in the near
future regarding the fencing project. | am excited to know the project is moving forward, but uncertain
of its current status. | do know that SHPO is a significant part of the process, so | will connect Director
Jim Wittenwyler into the conversation as well. | believe he will be able to answer a few more questions
than | can at this point.

Thank you,

Steve

Lieutenant. Steve Lawrence #289

lowa State Patrol, District #16 Commander
Executive Protection Unit

321 E. 12th Street (Lucas Building)

Des Moines, IA 50319




Cell: 515-724-4166

From: Plummer, Michael <michael.plummer@iowa.gov>

Sent: Monday, August 24, 2020 1:38 PM

To: Becker, Diane <diane.becker@iowa.gov>

Cc: Lawrence Steven <lawrence@dps.state.ia.us>

Subject: [External Email Alert]Re: DCA Check In and Questions

CAUTION: *** This email originated from an outside source. WARNING: DO NOT open attachments or
click links from unknown senders or unexpected emails. If you are unsure or have questions please
contact us at dpshelp@dps.state.ia.us or 515-725-6200. ***

Thanks, Diane. If there's any way | can be of assistance in any matter, please let me know.

Steve, hello and nice to meet you! I'm happy to facilitate a conversation on the fence project to make

sure it meets ISP's and the Governor's needs while meeting existing historic preservation regulations

and respecting preservation easements. If you'd like me to set up a conversation with anyone on your
end and the SHPO, please let me know.

Have a great afternoon,

Mike Plummer

Michael J. Plummer
Historic Sites Manager

michael.plummer@iowa.gov | 515.281.4221 | iowaculture.gov

lowa Arts Council | Produce lowa | State Historical Society of lowa

lowa Department of Cultural Affairs

On Mon, Aug 24, 2020 at 12:56 PM Becker, Diane <diane.becker@iowa.gov> wrote:




Hi Mike,

Luckily, Terrace Hill only had tree damage from the derecho. And we just lost branches from the trees -
no trees were uprooted or snapped in half. We had a lot of broken branches though - two 40 yard
dumpsters full! We lost power for a few days, but our generator worked as expected. It could have been
a lot worse!

Thank you for contacting me about the proposed fence for Terrace Hill, Mike. The State Patrol is
handling this project, so | have copied Lieutenant Steve Lawrence in the email. Steve should be able to
supply all of the information that you need for SHPO. Or, he can direct you to the person with the
information!

Steve and Mike -- If there is any way that | can help with the project, please let me know.

Thanks, Diane

Diane Becker

Administrator and Assistant to the First Gentleman

Terrace Hill, lowa Governor's Residence & National Historic Landmark

0O: 515-242-5841 C: 515-443-3385

On Fri, Aug 21, 2020 at 5:01 PM Plummer, Michael <michael.plummer@iowa.gov> wrote:

Hi Diane -

We spoke a while back about the pergola project, but after the derecho Chris Kramer wanted me to
reach out and check in with you.




| hope Terrace Hill made it through the storm ok. At SHSI's eight historic sites, we experienced a lot of
tree damage, but mercifully none of them hit the buildings. We escaped with just some power lines
down and lots of limbs to clean up. If any issues with your buildings or grounds have come up because
of the storm, please don't hesitate to reach out and I'll see if | can find the right people to connect you
with. In fact, that goes for non-storm related questions or issues too. If you ever need advice or to be
pointed in the right direction, I'm happy to help. | may not know the answer, but can help find the person
that does.

When Chris asked me to reach out to you, she mentioned a new fence that may be going up to address
security concerns. If that's the case, to comply with the Save America's Treasures preservation
easement the project will need to be reviewed by SHPO. Any information you can share about the
project, including the scope, design, parties involved, etc., | can pass along to SHPO and get the
conversation started.

Anyway, | just wanted to check in. | hope you're doing well and look forward to speaking with you soon.

Best,

Mike Plummer

Michael J. Plummer
Historic Sites Manager

michael.plummer@iowa.gov | 515.281.4221 | iowaculture.gov

lowa Arts Council | Produce lowa | State Historical Society of lowa

lowa Department of Cultural Affairs

Michael J. Plummer
Historic Sites Manager
michael.plummer@iowa.gov | 515.281.4221 | iowaculture.gov

lowa Arts Council | Produce lowa | State Historical Society of lowa

lowa Department of Cultural Affairs
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